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Check out the      

Registration Week April 18,19,20 

Administration has given a lot of thought into ways to strengthen the relationship 
between the school and our families. We want to be more intentional about work-
ing with families and having parents involved and active in the school. 

Again this spring, we will be hosting a 2016/2017 Registration Week for our stu-
dents. From April 18 to April 20, we will ask parents to book one evening ap-
pointment at the school to come in and complete the registration process for 
2016/2017 school year.  From 4pm to 8pm each evening, bookings for 30 minute 
time slots will be available.  Please bring birth certificates or Canadian citizenship 
documents with you. We also need to know your legal land description or town /
county address. School fees are due at this time to complete registration.  

Once all our existing families have registered (by April 20),  the school will be con-
sidering wait list students for any class spaces that remain available.  
Call the school office to book your appointment! If the school does not hear 
from you we will be contacting you to arrange a time. Registration must be 
completed by April 20, 2016. 

VSF AGM 

The Valhalla School Foundation Annual General Meeting will be held on Wed, March 23, 2016 @ 7pm in the   

Viking Room at the school.  

If you are a parent or guardian of a child in our school you are a member of the VSF. Interested individuals from 

the community are welcome to become members by signing a Declaration of Understanding, which will be avail-

able at the AGM. 

The board is pleased to announce that Tracy Campbell and Nancy Westad are both letting their 

names stand as directors for another 3 year term.  

We regret to announce that Evan Penner will be resigning as director effective March 15.  The board 

will be seeking a candidate for the remaining 2 years of his term. 

For any of these positions, interested individuals, who are 18 years of age or older, a parent or guardian of a 

child attending the VCS or a community member who is supportive of the mission of the VCS are able to let 

their names stand for election as a charter board director. Staff currently employed by the VCS may not be a 

director. Directors are elected for three year terms.  

For information, potential nominees can find our charter and bylaws on the website 

www.valhallacommunityschool.ca or copies can be picked up at the office.  

The VSF Director Nomination Profile Agreement (available on the website or in the office) must be signed by 

anyone entering his or her name as a nominee and returned to the school office by March 7 at 4 p.m.  

The names of the nominees will be announced in the school newsletter and on the school website. 

Jolene Kochendorfer, Governance Nominating Committee Chair 

http://www.valhallacommunityschool.ca
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Upcoming  Events 

 

November 12-21 

K-2 Swim Lessons 

 

November 15 

Term 1 Report Cards Issued 

 

November 15 

Deadline for Shoebox return to VCS 

Extra Kindergarten day 

 

November 20 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Extra Kindergarten day 

 

November 22 

Day off in Lieu of PTIs 

No School 

 

December 6 

CSW 

No School 

 

December 18 

VCS Christmas Concert 

 

 

Upcoming  

Events 

 

March 16 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

 

March 17 

Jimmy the Janitor Fundraiser 

 

March 24 

Day off in Lieu - No School 

 

March 25 - 31 

Spring Break - No School 

 

April 15 - 1:30pm and 7pm 

Missoula Theatre Performances  

 

School Break—No School 

April 29—May 8 

 

Quebec Trip  

April 29 to May 5 

 

Jimmy the Janitor-  March 17th, 2016 

Help Required 
Volunteers needed to make our fundraiser a success! 

We are asking for anyone interested to assist with set-up, serve ta-

bles and/ or be part of the clean-up crew to contact Brandie as soon 

as possible. 

Who: You  

What: Community Event 

When: March 17th, 2016 

Where: Valhalla Community School 

Why: Annual Board FUN Fundraiser 

Contact:  Brandie Skaksen 

ph) 780-356-3400   

email) bhill@tpi.ca 

individuals working together as a community, to better their lives and their children's 

future 

Help Needed for Missoula Theatre 

VCS is in urgent need of a family who can 

billet 2 Missoula Theatre workers for the 

week of April 10 to 16. Meals do not have 

to be supplied. If you are interested or can 

help please contact the school. (780) 356-

2370. Alternatively, if you know of some-

one else who may be interested, please 

speak to them or let the school know.  

Thanks for your help! 

Grade 9 Farewell 
Meeting 

A meeting will take place on 

Thursday, April 7th at 5:30pm 

to plan our grade 9 farewell 

event. We would like to form a 

committee of parents,         

students and staff to plan this 

occasion. We are looking for 

input to ensure this evening is 

memorable and meaningful for 

all. Please attend if at all    

possible, we NEED to get   

organized. If you have any 

questions, please contact the 

school. 

Junior High Trip to  

Beaverlodge 

Our grade 7, 8 and 9’s are headed to 

Beaverlodge Regional High School to-

morrow March 16th, to see Vanisha 

Breault. She will give a presentation 

about her life experience on overcoming 

adversity and contributing positively to 

the community. Consent forms must be 

returned to participate in this field 

trip. You can view Vanisha’s story at 

the link below: 

http://www.huffingtonpost.com/vanisha

-breault/ 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Our parent teacher interviews 

are tomorrow March 16th from 

4pm to 8pm. Please call the 

school office to book your       

appointment.  

Attention Parents of 

Grade 4 and 5 Students 

We will be planning a meet-

ing soon for our Grade 5/6 

trip to Palisades Jasper 

next June 2017.  Informa-

tion about trip costs, itiner-

ary and transportation will 

be topics of discussion. 

Keep an eye out for a meet-

ing date in future newslet-

ters. 

Badminton  

Junior High Badminton will begin next week. 

Practices after school TBA. There will be noon 

hour practice expectations as well. Contact Mr. 

Heikel or Miss Lewis if you have any questions.  

mailto:bhill@tpi.ca
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Missoula Children’s Theatre Fundraiser 

 

Missoula Children’s Theatre is coming to VCS!  They will be here from April 11th to 15th, 2016 all the 

way from Missoula Montana.  Students from Grades K to 9 will  participate in  an Aladdin themed 

play. We will have an afternoon and evening performance on Friday, April 15th.   

The school has begun fundraising for this event. To earn the remainder of the money to fund this event 

we will be sending out Dunvegan Bedding Plant coupons this week for each student to sell. 

  

This is how the fundraiser will work:  

Each student will receive $80 worth of coupons to be responsible for.  Coupon denomina-

tions are $10, $20 and $50. Extra coupons are available at the school office by request. All 

tickets will have to be sold or if unable to sell be returned to the school.  Money and un-

sold tickets must be returned to the school by April 15th. 

 Important information that must be shared with each customer purchasing a coupon: 

 Redeemed at Dunvegan Gardens, Grande Prairie AB 

 Expiry Date of Coupon is June 15, 2016 

 FOR the purchase of Annuals, Perennials, Hanging baskets and Basket Stuffers.  

NOT for trees or any hard products.  

 

If you have any questions about the fundraiser please contact the school office. Extra tickets are avail-

able in $10, $20 and $50 denomination at the school office.  

 

Mark your calendars for the two performances Friday, April 15th @ 1:30pm and 7pm. We hope that par-

ents, friends and community members can come and enjoy this event with our students.  

 

Thank you for your support in helping bring Missoula Theatre to our students! 

School Spirit Days 

Our next school spirit day is 

March 22 - Twin Day 

Dress up and show your school spirit. Every 

time a student participates  in a school spirit 

day their name is entered to win a grand 

prize of gift cards movie passes and candy 

valued at $100 . The winner is announced at 

our year end assembly.   

School Council Corner 
Our next School council Meeting is April 5th @ 7pm. If you have a child 

attending VCS you are a member of school council. We hope to see as 

many parents as possible come to these meeting and help make important 

\][akagfk YZml gmj [`ad\j]fÂk ]\m[Ylagfº  8] oadd `Yn] (jY\] æ klm\]flk 

attending this meeting. Babysitting is provided during all meetings.  Coffee 

will be on.  

Here is the schedule for the upcoming months; 

April 5 - Grade 6 

May 10 - Term 3 Student Council 



February 19, 2016 

 

Dear Parents of Valhalla School students: 

Frequently I have discussions with parents, students and staff about ways to make partnership between the 

school and the family more effective and to help our students achieve their very best. One common comment 

from parents is, ñI donôt know what to have my child do to study betterò. Another frequent exchange is that 

parents ask their child, ñWhat do you have for homework?ò When the student says ñnothingò, the conversation 

ends and the assumption is that then nothing more needs to be done. Often students may not have homework 

assignments due the next day as many assignments can be completed at school. 

If students are to achieve their best though, excellent study habits and self-discipline must be developed. Here 

at the school teachers are always looking for ways to improve our studentsô experience and learning. I know 

that as parents, you are also keenly interested in this quest. Youôve all agreed with the school that ñIt is our 

role as parents to provide a distraction-free space and to monitor and supervise our childôs homework assign-

ments.ò (Parent and Student Commitment Form) 

May I make a couple of suggestions?  

1. Letôs call it ñStudy Timeò, not ñhomework timeò. It should be a regular, set time each day where students sit 

quietly and study, perhaps 10-15 minutes for grades1-4, and 20-40 minutes for older students.  

2. If urgent assignments need doing prioritize them, but letôs designate one day each week to study each core 

subject. Ask your child to bring home study materials for the appropriate day. So if they say they have no 

homework, the response would be, ñGreatò, then letôs review your Social Studies notes from the past week, 

because today is Social Studies day!ò  

A possible schedule could be: Monday-LA, Tuesday-Math, Wednesday-Science, Thursday-Social, Friday-

French. 

3. For our part, the school can develop study suggestions for each subject to help parents with good study ideas 

when students donôt know what to do with the last ten minutes of study time. 

Iôm attaching an interesting article about these ideas that was written by a teacher. Letôs make our partnership 

in your childrenôs education more intentional. Letôs help them achieve their best and develop habits and disci-

plines which will benefit them for life! 

 

Steve Mumert, 

Principal, Valhalla Community School 



Fill Up the Hour 

 

Whenever I meet families at parent-teacher-student conferences, itôs surprising how certain conversations 

seem to repeat themselves.  The one that plays out most frequently goes like this: 

Me: On average, how much time do you spend on homework each day? 

Student: It depends é 

ñIt dependsò is a secret code word in student language.  It usually means:  

I do the assignments that are due tomorrow, and as soon as Iôm done, I go do something else. 

Our students are clever, so they can usually translate it even further: 

If I can get the assignments done faster, I can have extra time for myself. 

So the final translation of ñIt dependsò looks like this: 

Iôm getting my homework done as fast as I can.  ñIt dependsò means no more than twenty minutes 

unless thereôs a project. 

 

When our students are thinking this way, you can understand why: 

 many students make careless mistakes, and donôt fix them 
students donôt study effectively for tests 
 

For the past several years, Iôve been recommending a study strategy, developed primarily by my former part-

ner teacher Rachel Bradley.  Itôs called ñFill Up the Hourò.  The idea comes from our student agenda, which 

states that on average, grade 7 students should have between 60 and 75 minutes of homework each day.   

It works like this: 

1. The student and the adult who supervises her/his homework discuss the need for regular homework time.  

This includes completion of assignments and study time. 
2. The student and the adult agree on a one-hour period each day that will be uninterrupted homework time.  

Preferably this will happen at the same time every day, in a location that will be supervised and free of distrac-

tions. 
The supervisor ensures that the student remains in her/his seat for a full hour. 
Thatôs it.  Not very complicated. 

For the first few days, the student may not like this arrangement.  It will feel very uncomfortable.  The student 

may not know what to do for the entire hour, or s/he may try to get out of it.  The supervisor will have to be 

firm about this expectation. 

But as the student gets used to the idea that there is no free time for finishing early, s/he may become open to 

trying some work and study habits that will lead to increased success. 

If I have to be in this chair for an hour anyway, maybe I can 

check over my work to fix careless errors 

do corrections on the quiz, so Iôll be more ready for the exam 

read my notes or practice vocabulary, so I donôt have to cram the day before the test 

ask about this part that I really didnôt understand 

read ahead in the novel so Iôll be prepared for the discussion 

I would welcome comments about this technique.  Let me hear how it works for you! 





Dear Parents: 

Below (attached) is a new policy that responds to new requirements in the School Act regarding schools that are safe 

and welcoming for all students.  Please note that this policy has to do, in part, with respect for gender identity differ-

ences.   Please note as well, that aspects of the gender discussion, such as policies around washrooms, athletic clubs, 

etc. are not addressed in this policy and do not need to be addressed at this time.   Please note as well, that this policy 

will be a special topic of discussion on March 23rd at the Annual General Meeting. 

  

I: Students  

Policy I-101:   
WELCOMING, CARING, RESPECTFUL, SAFE AND HEALTHY LEARNING AND WORKING ENVIRONMENTS 

 
Students are better able to achieve success and a positive sense of self when schools are inclusive, welcoming, car-
ing, respectful and safe.  Such environments support students in building healthy relationships with others, value diver-
sity and demonstrate respect, empathy, and compassion.  
 
Each student and staff member within the Valhalla Community School has the right to learn and work in an environ-
ment that promotes dignity, respect and equality of opportunity. In keeping with the emphasis on rural leadership and 
community at VCS, the Valhalla School Foundation Board is committed to providing a welcoming, carting, respectful 
and safe learning environment that respects diversity and fosters a sense of belonging. 
 
The Charter Board is further obligated to protect all students and staff from harassment, discrimination, and violence 
during school-related activities. All those involved with the Valhalla Community School and Valhalla School Founda-
tion, including Directors, employees, students, parents, volunteers, contractors, and visitors must share in the respon-
sibility for eliminating bullying, discrimination, harassment, and violence. The Charter Board prohibits bullying, harass-
ment, discriminatory and violent behaviours and expects allegations of such behaviours to be investigated in a timely 
and respectful manner.  
 
One key outcome of our vision for Valhalla Community School is that all students will possess a strong connection to 
the school as a welcoming, caring, respectful, and safe place focused on their individualized success.  
 
Specifically 
 
The Charter Board acknowledges its responsibility to ensure welcoming, caring, respectful, safe and healthy learning 
and working environments for all students and staff. It further recognizes the importance of studentsô emotional, 
social, intellectual and physical wellness to their success in school, and in support of a safe, caring environment 
expects students to adhere to the Student Code of Conduct. 
 
 

The Charter Board expects all Directors, employees, students, parents, volunteers, visitors, and contractors to em-
brace and support this policy. This policy covers behavior not only on school property, but also at any school-
related functions and applies whether contact is face- to-face, by phone, fax, e-mail, internet, social media sites, or 
any other means of communication. Threatening, harassing, intimidating, assaulting or bullying, in any way, any 
person within the school community, including aggressive behaviours such as hate messaging through websites 
created in the studentôs home or in other off-campus settings, is strictly prohibited. 



The Charter Board expects all members of the school community to report to a responsible adult, in a timely manner, 
all incidents of bullying, threats, harassment, discrimination, violence or intimidation regardless of the identity of the 
alleged harasser or offender.   

 
The Charter Board will hear unresolved student or staff complaints of bullying, discrimination or harassment. 
 
The Charter Board supports the establishment of student organizations as well as the arranging of activities which are 

intended to promote a welcoming, caring, respectful and safe learning environment, including but not limited to 

organizations such as gay-straight alliances, diversity clubs, anti-racism clubs and anti-bullying clubs are permit-

ted.     

 
Appendices 
 
Appendix A: Student Code of Conduct 
Appendix B: Administrative Procedures 
 
 
 

Appendix A: Student Code of Conduct   

The Charter Board is committed to the establishment of a welcoming, safe, caring, respectful and effective learning 

environment for its students, staff, volunteers and visitors.   

Student behaviour and conduct at Valhalla Community School will reflect strong moral character and self-discipline 

characterized by:  

Respect 

Responsibility  

Self-Discipline  

Compassion  

Integrity  

Good citizenship   

The Charter Board believes that parents, as partners, play a vital role in instilling and reinforcing the skills necessary 

for appropriate conduct.   

Guidelines: A student shall conduct him/herself so as to reasonably comply with the following code of conduct as es-

tablished in the School Act:   

1. be diligent in pursuing the studentôs studies;  

2. attend school regularly and punctually;  

3. co-operate fully with everyone authorized by the Charter Board to provide the education program and other ser-

vices;  

4. comply with the rules of the school;  

5. account to the studentôs teachers for the studentôs conduct;  

6. respect the rights of others.   



The School Act, this policy and school and classroom based codes of conduct shall apply  

1. to any school or school sponsored activity whether on or off campus,  

2. to any bus transportation of students, including designated drop off or pick-up areas, and  

3. during transportation by volunteer drivers to school-sponsored off-campus activities.   

 

Appendix B: Valhalla Community School Administrative Procedures regarding Student Organizations and Ac-

tivities to Support a Welcoming, Safe and Caring Environment 

Students are better able to achieve success and a positive sense of self when schools are inclusive, welcoming, car-
ing, respectful and safe.  These environments support students in building healthy relationships with others, value di-
versity and demonstrate respect, empathy and compassion.  
  
The Charter Board supports the establishment of student organizations and the arranging of student-led activities 
which are intended to support a welcoming, caring, respectful and safe learning environment that nurtures a sense of 
belonging, including but not limited to gay-straight alliances, diversity clubs, anti-racism clubs and anti-bullying clubs.  
 
Procedures:  
 
The Principal shall:  
 
Provide students, staff and parents with a copy, or electronic access to the publicly posted Student Code of Conduct.  
Investigate all student complaints of bullying and discriminatory behavior in a timely, respectful manner with the pri-

mary goal of ending such behavior through restorative processes, strategies for addressing issues of dispute, or 
counselling and where deemed necessary, through disciplinary action including suspension or expulsion.    

Develop bullying and harassment awareness in the school community, and promote activities to foster a welcoming, 
caring, respectful and safe learning environment in the school. 

Support a student request to establish a voluntary student organization or to lead an activity which is intended to pro-
mote the desired safe learning environment that respects diversity and nurtures a sense of belonging by:  
Permitting the establishment of the student organization or the holding of the activity at the school;  
Designating a staff member to act as a liaison to facilitate the establishment, and the ongoing operation, of the stu-

dent organization or to assist in organizing the activity;  
Facilitating students with the selection of a respectful and inclusive name for the organization, including the name 

ñgay (or queer)-straight alliance.ò  
Informing the Superintendent immediately if no staff member is available to serve as the liaison. 

The Superintendent shall inform the Charter Board if no staff member is available to serve as the liaison and subse-
quently, the Charter Board will inform the Minister who will then appoint a responsible adult from the community.    
  

 
Legal Reference: School Act Section 12, 16.1,18, 20, 24, 45, 50, 60, 105, 113 School Act  
 Alberta Human Rights Act  
 Occupational Health and Safety Act 
 Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms 
 Criminal Code 


